
 

 
 
 
 
Delegated Decisions by Cabinet Member for Children, Young 
People & Families - Tuesday, 1 June 2010 
 
Statement of Decision 
 
Present: 
 
Cabinet Member for Children, Young People & Families  : Councillor Louise 
Chapman 
 
Officers:  Ruth Ashwell, (Children, Young People & Families)(Chill Out 

Fund 2010/11) 
Rod Adkin, (Children, Young People & Families)(Early Years 
Capital Grants) 
J. Dean (Corporate Core) 

 
Also in attendance: 
 
Other Members:  Councillor Melinda Tilley )(Early Years Capital Grants) 

 
 

 
 
Chill Out Fund 2010/11 - June 2010 
 
Documentation considered: 
Report Chill Out Fund 2010/11 - June 2010 

 
A copy is attached to the signed copy of this decision. 
 
Cabinet Member’s Comments 
 
The Cabinet Member noted that she was a local member for the area in which the 
North Leigh Project was situated but that she had taken advice and was not required 
to declare an interest.  
 
The application in respect of Unique Bodies had been deferred on legal advice until 
after the recent elections. 
 
 
Decision 
 
Having regard to the arguments and options set out in the documentation before me, 
the representations made to me and the further considerations set out above, I 
confirm my decisions on this matter as follows: 
 
to approve the application for capital grant as shown below: 
 
Park Sports Centre - £630 (Revenue) 



Oxford Cricket Club - £1500 (Capital) 
North Leigh Project - £5000 (Revenue) 
Unique Bodies - £2500 (Capital) 
 
 
Signed  .............................................................. 
 Cabinet Member for Children, Young People & Families 
 
Date ……………………………………. 
 
Early Years Capital Grants - June 2010 
 
Documentation considered: 
Report Early Years Capital Grants - June 2010 

 
A copy is attached to the signed copy of this decision. 
 
Declarations of interest: 
 
Summary of representations in person 
 
Councillor Melinda Tilley, as Chairman of the Pre-School Committee  spoke in 
support of the project. She referred to the need to take more children with 34 
currently on the waiting list . 
 
Cabinet Member’s Comments 
 
The Cabinet Member commented that she was glad that the scheme would address 
a need in the village as evidenced by the waiting list. Councillor Chapman 
congratulated the Pre-School Committee for bringing the project to its current stage 
and hoped that the possibilities for other uses would be explored although she 
understood the difficulties. 
 
Decision 
 
Having regard to the arguments and options set out in the documentation before me, 
the representations made to me and the further considerations set out above, I 
confirm my decisions on this matter as follows: 
 
to approve the application from Stanford in the Vale Pre-School for funding from the 
Early Years Capital Grant  as detailed in the report, subject to appropriate contractual 
agreement. 
 
 
 
Signed  .............................................................. 
 Cabinet Member for Children, Young People & Families 
 
Date ……………………………………. 


